
Minutes 
 

SPECIAL MEETING 
 

LEBANON BOARD OF ASSESSMENT APPEALS 
 

TRAINING SESSION 
 

The Lebanon Board of Assessment appeals held a special meeting 
for training.   
 
The meeting was held at the Lebanon Town Hall at 1:00 P.M. on 
Thursday, March 12, 2009. 
 
Present were Joseph Gardner and T. Allan Palmer. Also in 
attendance was Claire Foltz, Town Assessor.   
 
The Revaluation Manual was reviewed. 
 
No business was conducted. 
 
The meeting was closed at 2:45. 
 
Signed: 
 
 
T. Allan Palmer, Chairman 
 
 


